September Program: Presentation – Small Groups
Don't Forget: Name Tag, Show & Tell, Food Drive Item
Fat Quarter Drawing: National Honey Month!



President's Message

Jill M.

How about that Quilt Show!!!!!! Outrageous quilts!!!! Extensive Sales Table!!!! Awesome Boutique items!!!! Terrific help in delivering and setting up the quilt frames!!!! Wonderful crowd!!!! And a beautiful weather day in the Park. How could it have been better?!!! On top of it all, it was a financial success which we will all hear about at the September meeting. A HUGE THANKS goes from the Guild to each and every one of you who played large and small parts in helping to make the Show happen. And, did you know that one of our members won the 2015 Raffle Quilt??? Yes, our very own Patti S. was the big winner!

At our September meeting we'll be focusing on small groups through our program and also on laying the groundwork for 2016. I'll be calling for volunteers for the Budget Committee and also for the Nominating Committee. Neither of these committees requires a lot of time however, both are critical to preparing the Guild for a seamless transition into 2016. If you have interest in either of these committees read about them in the Standing Rules which you will find on the Guild's blog or, feel free to call me.

See you Monday, September 14 at Partners In Care.

MBQG Benefit Garage Sale

When: Saturday, September 19, 2015 Where: Parking Lot of QuiltWorks (Greenwood & 10th St) Time: 10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.

Do you have left over items from the Quilt Show that didn't sell? Need to clear out your sewing room but don't know what to do with all the stuff? Just need to get rid of some sewing items? This is for you---the garage sale is for the benefit of Mt. Bachelor Quilt Guild. If you would like to donate items, please bring them the morning of the sale by 9:00 a.m. to the parking lot at QuiltWorks. If possible, please have the items prices. Items may include sewing, quilting, knitting and crochet goods and other related items. All money will go to the Guild and may help Community Quilts to buy batting and backing. Community Quilts still has many items for sale from the quilt show.

If you would like to help, we will have a sign-up sheet at the guild meeting. We need a few volunteers to help from 9-11, 11-1 and 1-3. Also, if you have a table we can borrow, it will be appreciated.

Thank you for your support of this effort. We will accept cash or check only. If you have any questions, please call or email, Kim M or Diana L.

All items donated will become the property of MBQG. At the end of the sale, leftover items will be donated to a local charity thrift shop.

Door Prize Winners

Lynn H.

Quilt Shop Drawings:

BJ's Quilt Basket – Wynne O.

Cynthia's Sewing Center – Pris B.

High Mountain Fabric – Libby S.

Material Girl Fabrics – Susan M.

Morrow's Sewing Center - Kim M. & Renee S.

Quilter's Attic - Sue W.

QuiltWorks - Jane D.

Sew Many Quilts - Lynn H.

Stitchin' Post – Terry

Thread Dancing by Julia Jeans - Sally F.

Wild and Wooley - Cathy C.

Library Drawing - Jill M.

Fat Quarter Drawing – Suzette S.

Membership

Wynne O.

September is National Honey Month! Find a fat quarter to celebrate. Is it gold? Are there bees? Perhaps it has a honeycomb look? Be creative and bring a fat quarter to the September meeting!

Treasurer's Report

Jan D.

 Cash Balance
 \$15,093.13

 YTD Income
 \$22,408.40

 YTD Expenses
 (\$20,642.62)

Account Balance (8/31/2015) \$16,858.91

Guild Library

Julia J.

For library book requests, email or call Julia Jeans at: (541) 7289-1286 or

juliainjeans@yahoo.com

You may arrange to pick them up at her shop Thread Dancing or at the following Guild meeting.

Sunshine

Linda G.

If you hear about any fellow guild member who is ill, has had a death in their family, or could use some cheering up, please let Linda know.

Birthday Wishes



Happy Birthday to All!!

Bonnie C. 9/28 Sharon D. 9/14 Anita F. 9/8 Kathy F. 9/17 Lindsey K. 9/14 Suzanne M. 9/3 Sue M. 9/18 Diane M. 9/27 Patricia P. 9/22 Shannon P. 9/12 Sharon S. 9/22

Quilt Show 2015

Susan M.

THANK YOU EVERYONE for all the help on our very successful 2015 Quilt Show in the Park! It was a winner all the way around---weather,

visitors, funds raised for the guild, and lots of laughter and sharing. I want to especially thank ALL the chairs of the committees---you made my job much easier---I counted on you, and you certainly delivered! Hopefully one of our guild members would love to CHAIR next year's show---many members are committed to helping pull off the show, and this year showed that perfectly! Hugs to thanks to all that helped!

Community Quilts

Diana L., Sue W., Karen K.

Community Quilts workday will be Wednesday, September 16th from 11:00-2:30. We will meet, as usual, at Nativity Lutheran Church which is at the corner of SE Knott and Brosterhaus in Bend. Bring your lunch and machine/notions for our special project. Contact one of us if you have any questions.

This month we will be making half square triangle blocks from the 10" squares we cut in August. These blocks will make a chevron design quilt for Community Quilts. We are using some of the abundant floral yardage that we have and alternating with a solid color. It will be a fun project.

Community Food Drive

Sue W.

The Nativity Lutheran Church food pantry program served 523 adults and children for the month of August. A jar will be available on the snack table at the September meeting for your donations of cash or canned food items. Your support helps keep the doors open to those in need with this program.

Boutique

Judy W.

A huge thank you to all who made items for the Boutique. We made over \$900! Could not have happened without your creative efforts.



Programs

Kim M.

September Program: Small Groups. Small groups are the modern day equivalent of the old fashioned quilting bee. Our program is going to be fun, inspirational and informative.

We have invited several small quilt groups to share about their group and bring some show and tell. During the evening we will also pass around a clipboard (oh Yeah!) for you to sign up if you are interested in leading or joining a small group. We have many new members and we want to make sure the members, as well as those who have been around for a while, get the chance to be in a small group. If you have a small group and haven't already been contacted by Kim M please contact her (before Sept 13th) if you want to be a part of the presentation.

October: Bonnie Sabel

November: in addition to having our business meeting we will watch a short episode of "Why Quilts Matter" and play a short game where EVERYONE will go home with a prize!

December: Our annual Christmas party!

Journeys Art Quilters

Martha S.

Journeys Art Quilters will host an opening night artist reception on September 25th from 4-6 PM as they present "Personal Spaces" at Sisters Art Works gallery. The show will highlight the work of these diversely talented quilters as they create images of their personal or favorite space.

There are two pieces that will be shown by June Jaeger and Betty Gientke. Journeys was founded by Jean Wells as an art quilt study group focused on enhancing the works of those quilters through exploration into art. Betty Gientke, Charlene Kenny, Catherine Beard, Donna Rice, Helen Brisson, Jean Wells Keenan, June Jaeger, Judy Beaver, Marion Shimoda, Mary Stiewig, Martha Sanders, Ruth Ingham, Sheila Finzer, Tonye Belinda Philips are members of Journeys and come from Portland, Springfield, and Central Oregon. Journeys hosts a gallery show of their work featuring a chosen theme. The theme for this year's show highlights the individual voice of each artist in the group.

Please contact Martha S. or Jean Wells at the Stitchin' Post if you have any questions.

Workshops

Corni Q.

LEARN TO MAKE FABRIC POSTCARDS Workshop in October from BONNIE SABEL author of "POSITIVELY POSTCARDS" quilted-postcards.com

Have a fun morning or afternoon learning to

make fabric postcards. Postcards are not only

fun, they offer a great opportunity to "test-drive" some creativity and art-quilt techniques that you might be reluctant to try on a larger scale. This class also will give your some great ideas for next year's WENDY'S WISH project! Bonnie will bring over 100 postcard kits. You are sure to find a kit that you will love!

When: Monday, October 12th, 2015
9am-noon OR 1pm-4pm
Where: Bend Parks & Rec, 799 SW Columbia
How much: \$12 for the class (payable to
MBQG) plus a materials kit fee (paid to the
instructor) in the \$8-\$12 range.

Bring:

- Cash for Bonnie's kit fee
- Your sewing machine, some thread colors and some basic sewing supplies.
 Small supply list will be given when you sign up

Small supply list will be given when you sign up and pay for the class.

• NO FABRIC IS NEEDED! All fabric and embellishments to make your quilted postcard is included in the kits from Bonnie on the class day.

Her "POSITIVELY POSTCARDS" book, in its 2nd printing, is all sold out, but is available as an ebook. Bonnie's book is not required for the class. If you already have a copy, please bring it to class. To purchase her e-book, go to shopmartingale.com and enter the discount code POSTCARD20 to get 20% off the e-book's \$16.95 price!

To ensure you spot in the class, sign up at the September guild meeting, or email Corni Q. to sign up right away. Spots will be made available to non-guild members after the September guild meting -- so sign up soon!

Aspen Ridge Quilt Show

Kathe S.

Aspen Ridge Quilt Show: Saturday, Oct. 10th. We are participating as a guild with the Sunriver and Sisters groups. Quilt drop off prior to Sat., 9 to 5 at Aspen Ridge, and which days will be confirmed at the next guild meeting. There will be a flyer and quilt submission forms at the Sept. guild meeting. Quilts may be any size, for sale or not for sale, and all submissions encouraged and welcomed. Proceeds from the sales to benefit the Bloom project, the charity of choice that provides flowers for Aspen Ridge residents. Shari Howard is our Bloom project contact coordinating the show with Aspen Ridge's marketing director. Questions? Contact Kathe Sabine, 541-923-5817.

2016 Retreat

Suzanne M.

It's time to sign up, next year's retreat is April 1-3, and the space is filling up with 18 places available. The registration form is on the website, a deposit of \$100 is required at time of sign-up, so don't wait too long if you would like to join in on a weekend of uninterrupted sewing and fun! We will again be at Mt Bachelor Village, with all meals provided. Imagine, hanging out with friends, nothing to cook or clean.....register at September meeting, or send to Suzanne M.

Officers:

President: Jill M.

1st Vice President (Programs): Kim M. 2nd Vice President (Workshops): Corni Q.

Secretary: Lynn H. Treasurer: Jan D.

Parliamentarian: Shannon P.

<u>Standing Committee Chairs and Assistants:</u>
Community Quilts: Diana L., Sue W., Karen K.

Hospitality: Pat K., Rosie S.

Membership: Wynn O., Sharon S., Judy W.,

Diane B.

Newsletter: Patty N.

Nonprofit Coordinator: Linda M.

Quilt Show: Susan M.

Raffle Quilt Construction 2016: Patti S., Donna

C. & Suzanne M.

e-MBQG Publisher: Kristin S.

Specially Appointed Committees and Positions:

Audit: (seasonal)
Boutique: Judy W.
Budget: (seasonal)
Bylaw Review: (seas

Bylaw Review: (seasonal) Challenge Quilt: Cindy O.

Community Outreach: Lisa N., Pris B.

Fundraising: TBD
Historian: Kathleen G.
Media Resources: Julia J.
Nominating: (seasonal)
Quilt Show Research: Lynn H.

Retreat 2016: Patti S., Anita F., Lynn H., Suzanne

M., Toni M.

Sisters Outdoor Quilt Show Liaison: Martha S.

Sunshine: Linda G.



Member Quilting Services

Corni Quilts!

Member: Corni Quinlivan Email: <u>CorniQ@me.com</u> Phone (cell): <u>714-686-8604</u>

Computer assisted Gammill/Statler Stitcher longarm quilting from edge-to-edge overall to custom designs. Thousands of patterns available!

Prairie Dog Hill

Learn to Sew

Member: Elizabeth Robertson Email: <u>elrobertson@me.com</u> Phone: 503-686-3377

Quilt Finishing and Repair

Member: Diane Ottenfeld Email: <u>d_ottenfeld@yahoo.com</u> Phone: <u>(541) 318 - 7425</u>

Quilt finishing binding and repair

Thread Dancing by Julia Jeans

www.threaddancing.com Member: Julia Jeans

Email: julia@threaddancing.com

Phone: 541-728-1286

Free motion long arm quilting services from simple all over designs to complex custom design and art quilting. Long arm classes and rentals are also

available.

Wild n Woolley Machine Quilting

www.wildnwoolley.org Member: Sue Woolley

Email: wildnwoolley@yahoo.com

Phone: 541-647-3735

Windswept Quilting

Member: Kim McCray

Email: kimmccray@hotmail.com

Phone: 541-390-1696

Hand Guided Longarm Machine Quilting. I "Complete Your Quilts With Care."

With Many Thanks to Our Sponsoring Shops!!

QuiltWorks

926 NE Greenwood Avenue Bend; 541-728-0527

www.quiltworks.com

QuiltWorks Gallery The September Gallery features Anna Bates as our Featured Quilter. Anna's exhibit will feature a wide variety of styles with a wide variety of textures and colors. Anna is also the blogger behind the very popular WoolieMammoth blog.

September Group Exhibit - The September exhibit features the Woolies (an off-shoot of the Mammoths) for the Woolies Non-Woolie Challenge. These are all quilts based on the 100 piece block and they are beautiful.

September Gallery First Friday - Our September First Friday will be September 4th from 5 to 7 PM. Appetizers and refreshments by Mary Ann and door prizes by Marilyn. Join us for a fun evening of food, fun, prizes and a sale!

Fall Classes - Look for our fall class schedule coming out soon.

The Row by Row Experience wraps up September 8th. Shops all over the US and Canada have loved meeting so many new quilters through the RxR Experience. The quilts shops are not allowed to hand out patterns or sell the kits between September 9th and

October 31st. After November we can resume selling the kits and giving out the directions. But we are excited to hear about what the theme will be for 2016. Thank you all for coming in and supporting the RxR for QuiltWorks.

October Gallery - Tamra Dumolt from Sisters will be our October Featured Quilter. Tamra has a fun, colorful style and it will be fun to see the gallery during October! Our group exhibit will be the Central Oregon Modern Quilt's 2015 Gees Bend Challenge.

Long Arm Quilting - We are sad to share with you that Kim McCray, our long arm quilter for 5 years is moving on. She has bought a new long arm and will be doing quilts out of her home. Kim has been a joy to be a part of the QuiltWorks team and we know that she's going to continue to do a great job for you all.

Monthly Get-Togethers open to all: Woolie Mammoths - 2nd & 4th Tuesdays, Noon to 4PM Central Oregon Modern Quilt Guild - 1st Tuesdays from 5 - 8PM

Thanks for being great customers! Marilyn and everyone from QuiltWorks

Sew Many Quilts and Bernina Center

1375 SE Wilson #170, Bend 541-385-7166

<u>www.sewmanyquiltsinbend.c</u> om

Thank you to everyone who attended our New Class Open House on August 19th. It was fun and we hope that you enjoyed the specials and giveaways. If you have any questions regarding our

Fall/Winter classes or just want to sign up for one of them, please call the shop. Full descriptions and photos are posted on our website.

We are overflowing with new fabrics in the store. The newest lines are Gratitude Blooms from Red Rooster and Nocturne from Moda. We also just received 23 bolts of Woolies Flannel. Our stock of flannels is the largest it has ever been - and just in time for all those wonderful flannel quilts that you are going to make to keep you and your families warm this winter.

As summer comes to a close, we wish everyone a fantastic fall and lots of time to quilt.

Gail, Sharon & our Fabulous Staff

Stitchin' Post

311 W. Cascade, Sisters 541-549-6061

www.stitchinpost.com

15th Annual Stash & Swap Parking Lot Sale— Saturday, September 12, 9:30 am – 2 pm.

Upcoming Workshops for
September & October:
Rosalie Dace: Over the Moon August 31 - September 2, 2015
Amy Butler: Unique Color Story September 18, 2015
Valerie Goodwin - Complex
Composition - September 21 – 25,
2015
Be sure to check out our website -2016 workshops are now posted

We are now carrying "Quilter's Select" batting, stabilizers, & fusible web products from Floriani, including "Print & Piece" sheets to run through your printer, AppliWeb + fusible web in 1" wide tape, and the Quilter's Select Sampler boxes,

which have a selection of the many different products from this line. These are the new products that Alex Anderson is promoting on her Quilt Show website.

New fabrics include Winter Forest flannels - by Holly Taylor for Moda, Snippets – sewing themed fabrics from Windham, and new organic cotton prints from Birch.

Knitting & Yarn: We have the new colors from Shibui yarns, and the Rowan Felted Tweed is back in stock. Don't forget to stop by our Sale Yarn section to see what deals are available.

Twigs Gallery and Home Goods is currently featuring a collection of 8" x 10" works from the fiber artists of Central Oregon SAQA (Studio Art Quilters Association) – August 28 – September 23. All of the pieces in this collection will be available for sale.

4th Friday Art Walk, September 25 – Featuring weavings by Cathy Nagel and Epp Harmon's wool & willow wall hangings.

--Jean, Valori, and the Stitchin' Post staff

BJ's Quilt Basket

20225 Badger Road, Bend 541-383-4310 www.bjsquiltbasket.com

Welcome to almost fall, and quilting time!! I won't tell you how many days you have left until that gift giving day in December, but I will say you need to start planning! We have some great classes to get your juices flowing & your mind back on quilting though! Our Lumberyard Scrap Management

teacher is back and on the docket with many, many classes for you to sign up for now, before she leaves us for more sun sooner than we think!! Join her on Saturday, September 5th from 2pm - 4pm for the Quilt Gallery & then go from there in one of her many classes to follow! We also have many apparel classes scheduled for those of you ready to take on something besides quilting!! Or take a dimensional class with a new teacher to us, Mardyth Petersen on September 19th to make the beautiful Mexican Star wall hanging!! See our website for further details,

www.bjsquiltbasket.com

See you at BJ's – It's the quilting place to be!! Vicki & The Inspiration Team

Cynthia's Sewing Center

1245 SE Hwy 97 (Division & Third St.) behind Zooka Dental, Bend; 541-383-1999 www.cscbend.com

High Mountain Fabric

1542 S Hwy 97, Redmond 541-548-6909

Homestead Quilts

51425 Hwy. 97 La Pine; 541-536-2360 www.homesteadquiltsonline. com

Material Girl Fabrics

307 NW 7th Street Redmond; 541-923-1600 www.material-girl-fabrics.com

Morrows Sewing & Vacuum Center

304 NE 3rd Street Bend; 541-382-3882 www.morrowsewingandvacuum.com

Quilters Attic

8154 11th Street, Suite #1 Terrebonne; 541-548-8119 www.quiltersattic.net

Just a note to let you know our new seasonal hours. Beginning the week after Labor Day, Quilters Attic will be closed Sundays and Mondays. We are still open from 10-4.

Books, notions, and patterns are 40% off between September 1-15.

Take care, and enjoy your day! La Dona

The Quilt Shack

1211 NW Madras Hwy. Prineville; 541-447-1338 www.thequiltshack.com



September						
Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
		1	2	3	4 QuiltWorks First Friday	5 BJ's First Saturday BOM
6	7 LABOR DAY	8	9	10	11	12
13	14 MBQG Meeting	15	16	17	18	19
20	21	22	23	24	25	26
27	28 Board Meeting	29	30			

CLASSIFIEDS

^{**}SEARCHING for someone with a thermofax machine or access to a thermofax to make some new screen designs that have been waiting for the opportunity to appear on my quilts. I'd prefer to buy local. Contact Martha S. Thanks!

^{**}Dear Quilters: I have a quilt that was made for me as a wedding present some 32 years ago. Several swatches of the quilt (at least 9) are in need of repair and have kind of disintegrated over the years (probably too many times through the washing machine). The quilt is king sized and I would like to have it repaired before the batting completely comes out and it can't be fixed. Do you do any of this type of repair work? Please let me know. Thank you. Amber Kirk. amber@hxbri.com